Bradworthy CP School

Wednesday 12th July 2006

Dear Parents,

The end of term is fast approaching and as usual there is a lot going on, as you are about to read!

We are looking forward to seeing you all between now and the end of term. 

Sports Day

I’m afraid that we have had to change the date of this year’s sports day. It will now be taking place on Tuesday 18th July. 

You will get an exact running order at the start of next week but in general terms we do team finals                       ( football, netball, cricket and rugby ) at the start of the morning, Key Stage 1 Sports at 11.00am and Key Stage 2 Athletics during the afternoon.

If this change causes anyone any inconvenience I would like to apologise, however the change is unavoidable and I am sure that you will agree that it is better to change the date than cancel.

If the weather is bad on Tuesday we will try again on Wednesday and failing this the following Monday.
End of Term BBQ

The Leavers BBQ will be taking place on Tuesday 25th July from 6.30pm. I’m sure the he weather will be good ( which will make a change !!! ) and we are looking forward to enjoying a wonderful social event.

I hope you will all be able to come along.

There will be the usual popular range of stalls and events including, Year 6 v. Parents/Teachers football and netball matches, Bouncy Castles, Gladiator, Gunge the Teacher, Tombola, stalls and games and the obvious BBQ and bar.

If any of you are willing to offer an hour to run a stall or an event please get in touch as we are still a few volunteers short. You can enter  your name on the rota which is inside the main doors in to school.
It would be a good idea if you can team up with a friend and perhaps do half an hour each.

We still need some tombola and raffle prizes and these can be left in the box which is just inside the school doors.
If anyone has a gazebo or a small kitchen tent which we can borrow for the evening we would be grateful.
Parents’ Evening

As you know we are holding parent - teacher meetings next Tuesday and Wednesday (18th and 19th July) after school.

If you would like to come and talk about your child’s / children’s progress with their teacher then we would be delighted to see you.

If you would like an appointment please tick your preferred time slot on the table below and return it tomorrow morning. If you can’t make either of these dates and would still like an appointment please speak to the teacher (s) concerned and I am sure they will be able to accommodate you.

You will have your child’s / children’s end of year reports prior to these meetings.

We look forward to seeing you.

Leavers Assembly

We will be holding a leaver assembly at 9.30am on the morning of Tuesday 25th July. 

As always this will give us the opportunity to celebrate the Year 6 children’s time at Bradworthy School and to wish them the very best for the future.

We will also be awarding the House Cup and giving out a range of merit awards to children across the school for effort, achievement and attendance.

This event is always very well attended by parents and I hope that as many of you as possible will be able to come along this year.
SAT Results

Our end of Key Stage 2 SAT results are listed below and they have been compared to national results for 2004 as required at this stage of the year.

As you can see they are very good again this year, as they have been for the last few years, being above the national average, especially when a teacher assessment is applied to the absent children.

These results are a great credit to the children’s hard work and I think they should be feeling very proud of both their efforts and achievements.
Bradworthy CP School Results, 2006:
	
	Absent
	< Level 3
	Level 3
	Level 4
	Level 5

	English
	0%
	0%
	14%
	28%
	58%

	Maths
	0%
	0%
	21%
	28%
	51%

	Science
	0%
	0%
	0%
	28%
	72%


Greater than Level 4:

English -
 86%

Maths - 

 78%

Science -
 100%

Total -

264



National Averages for 2005:

	
	Absent
	Level 3 and below
	Level 4
	Level 5

	English
	
	21%
	52%
	27%

	Maths
	
	25%
	44%
	31%

	Science
	
	14%
	39%
	47%


Greater than Level 4:

English -
 79%

Maths - 

 75% 

Science -
 86% 

Total -

 240

All of the above said, and on the back of another set of excellent results, I would like to say, as I always do at this time of the year, that in my view SAT results are only a single, and very narrow way of judging a school.

When considering how well the children are doing, and how we are doing as a school I hope that parents will consider a great range of things beyond SAT results.

We do our very best to offer a broad and balanced curriculum and beyond this as big a range of extra curricular activities as we can. 

We hope that we are helping all of our children to develop and mature in a great range of ways beyond the narrow range of skills measured by SATs. 
Sponsored Walk

The recent sponsored walk was excellent. The weather was wonderful and we had a really nice day out.

Our thanks to everyone who helped to organise the event.

We have already raised over £1000 which will obviously be used to buy things for the children.

If you still have money to bring in please do so before the end of term.
End Of Term

With the end of term fast approaching we would be very grateful if you would return any school property so that it doesn’t go missing over the summer break.

This includes things like the children’s reading books and sports kits.

Thank you for your help with this.

Uniform

Can I remind you that as usual the children must return to school in September wearing their summer uniforms. As we get deeper in to the new term, and as the weather turns colder all of the girls will need long white socks or grey tights, and all of the boys long grey socks.

Can I also remind you that all children are expected to wear black footwear.

As always we are very grateful to parents for their support in maintaining the children’s excellent standard of dress. It is always commented upon by visitors to the school, and when we are out on visits our children are always very well turned out and a great credit to the school.
North Wales Residential

Children in Years 5 and 6 have taken part in a 5 day residential visit to Snowdonia National Park in North Wales. 
The trip was very successful and I think that everyone had a great time. 

The children took part in a range of activities including rock climbing, canoeing, mountain walking and swimming. They also visited the Victorian town at Iron Bridge, Llechwedd Slate Caverns and Alton Towers.
I would like to say what an absolute pleasure it was to be away with this group of children. Their enthusiasm and willingness was excellent and they were completely up for everything that we did.

In addition to this I would like to report on the children’s behaviour, it was outstanding throughout the whole of the trip and this was commented upon by many of the people who we came in to contact with. 
Child Care / After School Clubs

Thank you to everyone who responded to our recent survey which related to your child care needs,
especially to those of you who said you would not use the service. Taking the time to provide us with information has enabled us to get a clear picture and we are grateful.

A few of you said they would probably use the service every day and many said about once a week. A lot of people also said they might use the service in the future.

In the the next couple of weeks our governors will be gathering information and attempting to draw down start up funds and we have now moved to the point where we are intending to offer a trial service                        ( probably lasting a term or two ) as early in the new school year as possible.
We intend to give you full information, including prices and a start date, at the start of term in September.

I’m sure that you will appreciate that there are a lot of things to sort out and this is the quickest timescale we can work to. 

Term Dates

Sports Day


Tuesday 18th July
Reserve Sports Day

Wednesday 19th July
Parent’s Evening


Tuesday 18th – Wednesday 19th July
End of Year BBQ


Tuesday 25th July
Leavers Assembly

Tuesday 25th July
Football / Netball Rally

Thursday 20th July

Year 6 Visit to Milky Way

To be decided
Last Day of Term


Wednesday 26th July
First Day of Autumn Term

Wednesday 6th September 
Autumn Half Term

Monday 23rd – Friday 27th October
Last Day of  Autumn Term
Tuesday 19th December
First Day of Spring Term

Monday 8th January
Spring Half Term


Friday 16th February – Friday 23rd February
Last Day of Spring Half Term
Thursday 5th April
First Day of Summer Term
Monday 23rd April
Summer Half  Term

Monday 28th May – Friday 1st June
Last Day of Summer Term  
Wednesday 25th July
Bank Holiday


Monday 7th May
SAT Week 
Monday 14th May – Friday 18th May 2007 ( please don’t organise family holidays for this week as they can’t be authorised ). 

This is likely to be the last detailed news letter of this school year and I would like to take the opportunity to say what a busy and very rewarding year in school it has been.

The children have put in a lot of effort and we have really enjoyed working with them. 

It has been wonderful to share our work with all of the parents who have been involved with the things we have been doing this year, and as always much of what we do is only possible with your support. We are very grateful to you all for everything you do for the school and children.

We would all like to wish those children who are leaving the very best for the future and we look forward to seeing the rest of the children safely back in school next term.

I hope that you all have a good summer.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson  ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School ) 

Bradworthy CP School

Parent Evening Reply, Summer 2006.

Child’s / Children’s Name (s) :

I would like the following appointment (s) :

Tuesday 18th July:

	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm - 6.00pm

	
	


Wednesday 19th July:

	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm - 6.00pm
	6.0pm - 7.00pm
	7.00pm -8.00pm

	
	
	
	


( please tick your preferred time slot and we will do our best to accommodate you )

